SCARINCI HOLLENBECK

ATTORNEYS AT LAW

DENNIS C. LINKEN | Partner

dlinken@sh-law.com

Direct Phone: 201-896-7057 | Fax: 201-896-7058

September 14, 2020

VIA EMAIL: BOARD.SECRETARY@BPU.NJ.GOV

Aida Camacho-Welch, Secretary Board of Public Utilities 44 South Clinton Avenue 9th Floor Trenton, NJ 08625

Re: In the Matter of the Petition of Comcast of Central New Jersey, LLC, for a Renewal

Certificate of Approval to Continue to Construct, Operate and Maintain a Cable Television System in and for the Township of Monroe, County of Middlesex, State of

New Jersey

Docket No. CE20030219 Our File No. 41000.3000

Dear Secretary Camacho-Welch:

This firm represents Comcast of Central New Jersey, LLC, in connection with the above-captioned matter.

Please be advised that the parties have conferred and respectfully request a further stay of this matter by the Board of Public Utilities until November 1, 2020. At that time the parties will reconfer to determine whether an additional tolling period is necessary.

Thank you for your kind attention. Should you have any questions or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Very truly yours,

Dennis C. Linken

Dennis C. Linken For the Firm

DCL/rj

cc: James H. Laskey, Esq. (via email)

Lawanda R. Gilbert, Director (via email)

Nancy J. Wolf, Administrative Analyst 4 (via email)

Stefanie A. Brand, Director (via email)